
Newsletter – 7 June 2024
One family, belonging, believing and learning together.  

Romans 12v5 ‘So in Christ we, though many, form one 

body, and each member belongs to all the others’.
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PTA funding: stage

Movie night

Sporty stuff

Author focus: Michael Morpurgo
Sir Michael Morpurgo OBE is one of
Britain’s most loved children’s authors.
He has written over 150 books, has
served as Children’s Laureate, and has
won many prizes including the Smarties
Prize, the Writers Guild Award and the
Eleanor Farjeon Lifetime Achievement
Award. With his wife, Clare he is the co-
founder of Farms for City Children.
Michael was knighted in 2018 for
services to literature and charity.
We have lots of Michael Morpurgo
books on our shelves for to enjoy such
as:
War Horse, Kensuke’s Kingdom, Best
Mate, Running Wild, Listen to the
Moon, Kaspar: Prince of Cats, The
amazing story of Adolphus Tips, The
Butterfly Lion, Private Peaceful, Friend
or foe and so many more.
Home - Michael Morpurgo Official Site
This website has lots of information
about Michael and his wonderful
books.

HELP REQUIRED
As usual, our wonderful PTA have been
fundraising and we would like to spend some
of the money you have raised revamping the
stage on the KS2 playground. The children
love to use this but it is in a state of disrepair
and is often ‘out of action.’ We would like to
make it look more attractive, ensure it is
usable all year round, and possibly put some
sort of shelter-type roof on it so that it can
be used for forest school changing.
If you have any skills or knowledge in joinery
and/or big projects like these, and wouldn’t
mind volunteering some of your expertise to
get us started with ideas, please contact Mr
Gittins in the first instance.
Bertha the minibus continues to be a
wonderful servant to our school, transporting
our children all over the local area and
beyond to sporting events, outdoor ed and
school trips.
However, Bertha’s engine is willing but her
body is becoming tired. At some point in the
next couple of years, we will likely be
fundraising to purchase a new minibus. If you
have any connections in this field, please
speak to Mr Gittins.

Well done to our rounders team who
played brilliantly yesterday at the Lune
Valley tournament.
We have plenty of events coming up
including KS1/2 cross country, Y3/4
hockey and Y3/4 korfball. We also have
sports day in the afternoon of
Wednesday 3 July for all children to
take part in – everyone is invited to
watch this.

A reminder that our PTA movie night is next
Wednesday 12 June at 3:30 – 5:00pm. All
children will be in the hall watching
Minions, The Rise of Gru. Please ensure you
feel this film is suitable for your child before
signing them up to come. WAC club is on as
usual – these children will be given the
option to watch the film. Please let us know
if you don’t want them to do this.

https://www.michaelmorpurgo.com/
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Next week, our Y1 children will take their
phonics assessments. This is a 1:1
assessment with Miss Heap, where they
read 40 words, a mixture of real and
nonsense words. This is a statutory
Government assessment, but we will
ensure it is carried out in a supportive and
compassionate manner. There are also a
few Y2 children sitting this assessment with
Mrs Scott
Also next week, our Y4 children will be
sitting their Multiplication Tables Check
(MTC), which again is a statutory
Government assessment. This check is
done on an iPad, with 25 times tables
questions. Children have 6 seconds to
answer each question. Any practice
children could do for this over the weekend
would be helpful – they all have a Purple
Mash login which will help them to practice
their times tables speed. All children in Y1 –
Y5 will sit internal assessments at the end
of this month. The results of these enable
us to accurately assess what your child
knows and what they will need to revisit in
the coming years. Again, these will be held
in a supportive manner. We no longer need
to externally report the results of Y2 SATs,
although we will be using the same
materials as in previous years.
You will receive an end of year report on
Monday 15 July, which will detail your
child’s achievements this year and will give
you information about the level they are
working at for maths, reading, writing and
GPS (Grammar, punctuation and spelling).

VIPs

A massive CSP well done to all our super VIPS
this week.
Diamond - Noah A for working so hard on all
his challenges and being a super help tidying
up! Well done!
Ruby – Emily S for producing excellent writing
based on a story. She included fantastic
vocabulary to describe how a character was
feeling.
Topaz – Molly M for always being a kind and
considerate member of our class and always
working hard to produce her best work.
Emerald - Johnathon Y for working really hard to
improve his writing and showing a great attitude
towards his work.
Sapphire – Joshua M for his calm and mature
attitude towards his work and great
contributions to class discussions.
Amethyst – Neave G for always presenting your
work to the highest standard and for always
trying your very best – I am very proud of you.

Assessments

Our Y6 residential to Edinburgh is almost upon
us. So that you have all the information needed,
will be holding an information evening on
Monday 17 June at 5:30pm. This should last
about 30 minutes and will give you a chance to
ask any questions you might have about this trip.

Coniston

What a fabulous time our Y5 children are having
in Coniston, in spite of the dodgy weather. Thank
you to all staff who have given up their time (and
sleep!!) to make this possible!

Edinburgh




